Parish Liaison Meetings

Minutes

Monday, 21 March 2016 at 19:00

PRESENT:

Councillor Plant (in the Chair); Councillors Carpenter, Grey, C Smith, Thirtle and T Wainwright

Mrs J Beck (Director of Customer Services), Mr R Hodds (Cabinet Secretary), Mr D Minns (Group Manager Planning) and Mr G Jones (Information Manager).

Representatives from the Parish Councils of Ormesby St Margaret and Scratby, Rollesby, Caister on Sea, West Somerton, Winterton on Sea, Bradwell and Repps with Bastwick.

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors B Coleman and Hanton.

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no Declarations of Interest.

3 DATA PROTECTION AND FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

The Parish Council representatives considered a presentation from Mr G Jones Information Manager with regard to Data Protection and Freedom of Information.

4 MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on the 14 September 2015 were confirmed.

5 MATTERS ARISING

a) Land drainage - broads internal drainage board

The Caister on Sea Parish Council representatives referred to a plan that showed the land drainage maintained by the broads internal drainage board which had still to be sent to Caister Parish Council. Members agreed that the Officers should investigate whether this map was available and to then forward it on to the Parish Council.

6 QUESTIONS FROM PARISH COUNCILS

(a) Bradwell Parish Council

Bradwell Parish Council has responded to a recent planning application for 210 further new homes in South Bradwell as follows:-

'Until Persimmon Homes Ltd., Anglian Water and Great Yarmouth Borough Council all give written confirmation that no effluent or foul water drainage from these homes will be routed via the Morton Crescent pumping station, this Parish Council will object to the planning application.'

Is Great Yarmouth Borough Council prepared to give such an assurance.

This question is regarded as being relevant to the Borough as a whole, as many other parishes within the Borough currently have similar issues."

In response the Group Manager Planning reported that outline planning permission had been approved for this site in 2015. He reported that this is now the second phase and that no details of drainage had been included in this particular second phase application. The Group Manager reported that he understood that Anglian water had given an assurance that all sewerage would be routed to the Oriel Avenue pumping station rather than to the Morton Crescent Station.

The Leader asked the Group Manager whether the Borough Council could impose a condition where by Anglian water would be required to confirm that no effluent or foul water drainage would be routed to the Oriel Avenue station rather than to the Morton Crescent station. The Group Manager reported that it was within the remit of the Development Control Committee to impose such a condition.

The Parish Council representatives were advised that the final decision in respect of this planning application would be determined by the Borough Council's Development Control Committee.

(b) Caister on Sea Parish Council

Caister on Sea Parish Council Representatives asked the following questions:

Sand Dunes Cottages – residential or holiday lets

The Parish Council representatives asked what controls were in place to control whether these cottages would be for holiday let or for residential use. The leader reported that the Council holds a register of use / occupation and the officers could check this register. The Group Manager (Planning) reported that the planning inspector had imposed a condition on these premises for holiday lets only. He asked that if local residents were aware of any misuse then they should report there concerns direct to the Borough Council.

Lack of Parking Wardens around the village

The Leader reported that the parking wardens do in face visit Caister together with all villages throughout the Borough. The Parish councils were advised that if there was a particular need within a village then they should write direct to the Director of Customer Services outlining their particular problems.

Public Toilets

The Parish Council representatives stated that the Member of Parliament had promised to keep public toilets open. The representative stated that they had increased their precept to keep the toilets open in Caister.

The Director of Customer Services reported that following detailed negotiations with Caister Parish Council the Borough Council had agreed to fund the opening of the High Street toilets but that there was insufficient funding to keep open the toilets at Beach Road and Second Avenue.

The Leader also explained the Borough Councils reasons for reviewing the opening of public toilets and on the detailed negotiations that had taken place with all Parish Councils to keep the toilets open in their areas by agreement with the parishes. The Caister Parish Council representatives felt that there had been insufficent negotiation with them on this matter and the Leader confirmed that the Borough Council would be willing to have further discussions with the Parish Council on this matter.

Litter around Village – lack of street cleaners

The Director of Customer Services asked the Parish Council to advise the Borough council if there are any particular hot spots in the Caister area that need to be addressed.

Environmental Rangers

The Parish Council expressed their concern that there were not enough Environmental Rangers especially to control the problem of dog fouling. The Leader reported that the Environmental Rangers did in fact cover the area as far as they were able and that if people report dog fouling then it was the current policy of the Borough Council to prosecute those people who had allowed their dogs to foul.

In relation to the issue of dogs the meeting was advised that Hopton on Sea Parish Council had asked how the Borough Council would take enforcement action against those dog owners who do not micro chip their dogs. The meeting was advised that the Environmental Rangers had advised that there had been no additional funding provided by the Government for enforcement of the new legislation. This is as a result of the Government not envisaging a proactive enforcement of the legislation or where it is done will be at the Councils discretion and as a consequence also its expense. Proactive enforcement would include patrols specifically targeting dog walkers whether their dog is micro chipped. It is currently intended that the main channel for identifying non compliance will be through the stray dog service. Where a dog which is not micro chipped is collected as a stray and the keeper is identified or comes forward to claim the dog then requirements will be highlighted by the Borough Councils stray dog contractor. The contractor does offer a micro chipping which he/she will be able to offer at this point of contact. If this was declined the information

about the keeper and dog will be passed onto the Environmental Ranger service for further follow up work to check whether the dog had been subsequently micro chipped elsewhere. If it has not been micro chipped then a notice will be served which if not compilable will be enforced as per the regulations with formal court action. The Leader advised the Parish Council that the Borough Council when considering the budget at its recent meeting did not agree to the cost of employing a contractor for stray dogs.

Condition of Beach Road Car Park

The Parish Council representatives reported on the current poor state of this car park. The representatives were advised that the pot holes on this car park are filled in but that it would not be possible to resurface the whole area of the car park. The leader confirmed that the Borough council would take as much action as they are able to improve the area of this car park and would also give further consideration to the current charging levels for this car park.

Money spent in Villages – Double Taxation

The representatives from Caister Parish Council referred to the issue of funds expended in the villages by the Borough Council. The Leader explained the effect of the current scheme of concurrent function grants on the Parish Councils. Reference was also made to the issue of trade waste at Somerton.

The meeting ended at: 20:20